Minutes of the January 4, 2012 Meeting of the Executive Committee of the Glens Falls-Saratoga Chapter of Adirondack Mountain Club, Inc., held at Queensbury, New York, at Carl R’s Restaurant
Present: Jacki Bave, John Caffry, Maureen Coutant, Alison Darbee, Pat Desbiens, Tom Ellis, Laura Fiske, Jill Gruben, Madeline Patterson, Jonathan Lane, Tricia Lockwood, George Sammons, John Schneider, Jen Shepherd, Gretchen Steen.  Also present: Kathi Noble and Bill Bechtel.
Chair Maureen Coutant opened the meeting at 7:05 p.m. and thanked Vice-Chair Tricia Lockwood for running the prior meeting.
The minutes of the November 2, 2011 meeting were approved unanimously on a motion by Pat Desbiens, seconded by Laura Fiske, and the minutes of the December 7, 2011 meeting were approved unanimously on a motion by Jacki Bave, seconded by Tricia Lockwood.
Treasurer John Schneider presented the December 2011 and year-end 2011Treasurer’s Reports.  The Chapter received dues through November’s, so 12 months’ worth was received in 2011.  In December he paid the $3,000 donation to the Club. 2011 revenue was on budget and expenses were $4,358 under budget, resulting in a $316 net gain for the year.  Year-end assets were $6,373. The reports were approved unanimously on a motion by John Caffry, seconded by Jacki Bave. 
The Treasurer then distributed and discussed spreadsheets which showed budgeted vs. actual result financial numbers for 2000 to 2012.  He also distributed and discussed spreadsheets which showed membership data from 1998 to 2011.  As of November 2011, the Chapter is the largest in the Club, except in the number of households, where Albany is larger.  The peak month was May 2002.  The number of members was down slightly from 2010 to 2011. 

Jacki Bave discussed the annual Chapter Donations and Memberships, as described in a memo and as listed on a list that she distributed.  Most are for firetower and trail organizations, and land trusts, that maintain or own recreational resources that the Chapter uses.  Others are conservation organizations. There are no donations to educational organizations, because the Chapter donates camperships to educational camps for children.  The donations and memberships, as listed, were approved unanimously on a motion by Jacki, seconded by John Schneider.  Jacki will get the checks from the Treasurer and send them out.

Mo introduced the newly appointed Publicity Chair, Jen Shepherd.  Mo thanked Bill Bechtel for doing this job over the last few years and said that he will help Jen with the transition and will also help with other Chapter projects in the future.

Conservation Chair Jacki Bave reported that she wrote a letter to DEC for the Chapter commenting on the fracking issue and urged others to do so.
Pat Desbiens and Mo reported on the upcoming Raptorfest to be held on March 11 and 12 at the Washington County Grasslands in Fort Edward. The Chapter could have a booth for a $25 fee and needs volunteers to cover this event.  The event is organized by Chapter member Laurie Lafond and attracted 3,000 people last year.

Mo reported for the Newsletter Committee, in the absence of its Chair. She said that the next deadline is February 1. The latest newsletter, January to March 2012 was discussed.  This is the first one with the layout done in-house.  It was done on time and looks good.

Mo reported for the Programs Committee, in the absence of its Chair. She said that the joint program with Audubon was moved from March to May and listed the other upcoming programs through September.  

Secretary John Caffry thanked Laura Fiske for taking the minutes of the December 2011 meeting in his absence.

Website Chair George Sammons reported that the updated Chapter leaders roster is on the website and that no more mailed newsletter opt-out raffles are planned.
Membership Chair Pat Desbiens reported that membership was down 10 net members in November.
Younger Members Group Chair Jonathan Lane reported that there is little change in the numbers of friends on the Facebook page.  Not all of the donated funds from his employer were spent in 2011.  Mo asked for ideas for 2012.
Treasurer John Schneider reported that he has the 2012 expense reimbursement forms available and that they are on the website too.  The February Winter Camp trip is full.  He also reported on a New Year’s Day sledding trip on the Whiteface toll road.  Seven people made the trip and conditions were icy and great.

Trails Chair Tom Ellis reported that the Tongue Mountain project will be done in April.

Hospitality Chair Gretchen Steen said that she is still trying to get rid of surplus granola bars that the Club gave to the Chapter.
Firetower Challenge Correspondent Kathi Noble reported that she sent out letters to 10 completers recently.  The letters from the completers are very interesting.

Mo gave the Chapter Chair’s Report: the Genesee Valley Chapter is moving along on the Flat Stanley promotion for ADK, but it is not ready to be released yet; she would like the Committee Chairs to think about the 2012 goals for their committees and be prepared to discuss them at the next meeting; attendance at the Slide Social in December was low, but it went very well and led to ideas for future programs, so she would like to consider doing it again next year; she asked the Treasurer about the budget for the 2012 donation to the Club – John said that he had added the anticipated savings from doing the newsletter layout in-house to that budget item.  

On a motion by Tom Ellis, seconded by John Schneider, and approved unanimously, the meeting was adjourned at 8:01 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, 

John Caffry, Secretary

Next meeting – February 1, 7:00, at the Wesley in Saratoga.
